

## CAMP FALCON

2021

## Dear Falcon Families,

Camp Falcon is excited to welcome our campers back for Summer 2021. We want to make summer fun for your child, but safety remains our number one priority. This packet has all the forms you will need for Camp, please have them completed and emailed back to us, or brought in on your child's first day. We are making necessary changes according to county operation guidelines. Check out some of the changes below:

- The camp is open: 8 am-4 pm
  - Please try to drop off your child between 8-9:30 am
  - Scroll down for Drop off and pick up procedures.
- Registration open to current St. Philip K-8 students only
- Your child will need to bring:
  - Water bottle. They can refill bottles but not drink out of the water fountains
  - Lunch and a morning snack (an afternoon snack will be provided)
  - Well-fitting Mask
- We will be following the County Guidelines including but not limited to:
  - Campers will be in groups of no more than 14, with dedicated Flock Leaders.
  - All campers will wear masks, except when eating, riding bikes, or playing vigorously on the playground.

- Playground activities will be limited to non-touch play. Examples of non-touch play include volleyball, bike riding, jump rope, races, pickleball, shooting hoops.
- When playing games such as ping pong and air hockey, handles will be sanitized by camp staff between users.
- Students will need to bring their own water bottles and can refill them at the water refill stations.
- Only completely wrapped snacks will be provided.
- Each Flock Leader will sanitize a space with wipes or spray before using it with their campers.
- The restrooms will be sanitized once each hour with an approved sanitizing spray.
- Each campers' temperature will be taken using a forehead thermometer when they are signed in to camp. Parents will need to verify that their child is symptom-free.
- Adults will be limited from entering the campus. Sign-in and Procare check-in will take place at the gate.

In addition to the above, here are some Camp Falcon 2021 do's and don'ts for Camp during the era of Covid-19:

- Parents must wear masks when at camp.
- Wear a mask when on campus and practice social distancing while waiting to check into Camp or pick up your child.